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The Editorôs Letter 

 
Thanks for all the positive comments on my very first newsletter.  Extremely encouraging to get praise from 

fellow members.  I will continue to give you a run-down of where we are today as members of the club.   

 

The very first gates event that we attended was held in the Inanda Dam Valley near big rock at the beginning 

of 2014.  We did not enter the competition as we had never been to an event of this sort and it was quite an 

experience watching the drivers going over huge boulders and through the water.  We watched vehicles being 

recovered after dropping into swamps and one that was repaired near the then Slip & Slide picnic spot, which 

was where we all relaxed for a good lunch and refreshments.   

 

We then did the 3 Hills Drive with Mark leading the pack.  This was an extremely enjoyable drive with some 

absolutely breathtaking views of the Inanda Dam and the surrounding valleys.  We stopped for lunch at Slip 

& Slide and then drive towards Big Rock to head for home.  When we arrived at the Big Rock, the water 

level was really high and I really was in no mood to have my vehicle go floating down the river into the dam.  

I asked Mark if we couldnôt go back the way we had come but he told me to get back in the vehicle as it 

would take us 4 hours to get home if we had to go back.  I obediently got back into the vehicle and closed my 

eyes.  The 

passenger in the 

lead vehicle got 

out and walked 

through the 

water leading 

the way.  We 

could not see 

the tombstone 

rocks on the 

sides of the 

makeshift road.  

The vehicles 

then all 

followed.  We 

had water 

coming in 

through under 

the door behind 

the driverôs seat.  

That was 

extremely scary 

(for me 

anyway).   

  

Photo by Karin Watson 

 

Mark then organised for us to spend Easter Sunday at Slip & Slide.  He told Samantha (his wife), that there 

would be no hectic off-roading that day and we invited my mom to join us.  It was an extremely chilled day 

and the guys behaved impeccably. We had great weather and brilliant company.   
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We spent one day at Killarney 4x4 with Andrew Kirkbride.  Russell naturally followed Andrew where ever 

he went, much to my consternation as I didnôt trust the vehicle, or that Russell actually knew what he was 

doing.  Bear in mind that this is the first off-road vehicle we have ever owned.  Every hill we came to, I told 

him that there was no way we would be able to go there, and every time I told him this he would prove me 

wrong. 

 

The very first gates event that we entered 

was held at Killarney 4x4.  I roped 

Trevor, our son, into being the co-driver 

as I was far too nervous and I think 

Russell would have thrown me out into 

the river or something if I had been in the 

vehicle with him.  Instead, I took photos 

of not only our vehicle but all the others 

as well. Our once pristine land rover with 

only one or two dents and holes in the 

bumpers from a previous outing into the 

bush, ended up with bigger holes and 

covered with lots of mud.  We even went 

home with grass and reeds stuck in the 

front bumper and Russell just had to 

drive the land rover to work the on the 

Monday to show that we actually do use 

the vehicle for what is it meant to be used 

for. 

 

Thankfully, I have now learned that the vehicle is extremely capable and so is Russell.  Even I can drive gates 

now, although it is still sometimes really nerve wrecking when the vehicle is at a weird angle and you think 

you are going to roll over. 

  

More to follow in the next newsletter. 

 

Bridget 
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News & Events 

 

1
st
 Gates Event of 2017 held at Killarney 4x4 

 
Russell and I left home at about 11am on the Saturday morning and were met by Neil and Aleanna, Dave 

and Winston.  We started to set up the gates for the standard class and shortly Gary, Haig and Theo arrived 

to assist as well.  Gary, Theo and Haig took poles for the modified and soon we had 5 gates set up for each 

class.  The excitement for the afternoon was the recovery of a VW that was stuck on a sand bank in the river.   

 

It was an early night for Neil, 

Aleanna, Russell and myself and 

we woke bright and early on the 

Sunday morning to hot coffee.  

Killarney 4x4 had organised for 

the tuck shop to be open so 

breakfast was bacon and egg-roles 

which went down really well. 

 

We ran the modified class and the 

standard class at the same time. 

We started off with 12 vehicles in 

the standard class and four in the 

modified class. The first gate 

went quite well for most of the 

standard class drivers although it 

was quite tough and the leaning was scary.  Dylan, after being asked if he had enough fuel, ran out on the 

first gate and we had to wait for his fuel to arrive before he could get the vehicle going again.   Then we did 

the same gate but starting where 

we had ended, which was just 

as tricky and saw driver 

touching poles that they thought 

they would normally miss. 

 

Our third gate made every 

driver do a compulsory roll 

back at the top of a bank and 

then round a tree.  I managed to 

move a huge boulder that was at 

the bottom of the bank as I 

dropped into the first section 

and it slip the back bumper 

underneath.  Tanya Goldstone 

was driving with her husband as 

her co driver.  Wesley 
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instructed her to go straight up the bank on top of the bank that we were doing the roll back on.  She 

managed this but the bracket holding the spare wheel flew open.  Once Wesley sorted that out, there was the 

problem of a tree root behind the left side back bumper and the rock directly in the centre of the back 

bumper.  She was definitely not going to be able to reverse (Tanya, we hope you have learnt NOT to listen to 

your co-driver if you think he/she is talking nonsense).  Wesley took over and ended up more stuck that 

Tanya had been.  He decided to 

winch the vehicle up the hill.  Neil 

went up to the top and connected the 

winch onto the only tree he could 

find across the roadway.  This was 

an extremely small tree and the 

weight of the vehicle moved the tree 

a good 10 to 15cm in the soil.  Still 

not able to get unstuck, it was 

decided to winch him out sideways 

and backwards.  Dieter Ziesing took 

the honours.  Finally the vehicle was 

free but in the process, the CV joint 

on Dieterôs vehicle was damaged 

and he retired from the competition 

and headed for home (Hope your 

vehicle is now repaired for the next 

gates competition Dieter?).    

Photo by Aleanna du Plessis 

        Photo by Aleanna Du Plessis 

In the meanwhile, the modified 

vehicles had their share of mishaps.  

Gary managed to damage his rim 

and there was a wheel that had to be 

changed before they could continue.  

The first 3 gates that they did were 

also up and around the gully and the 

4
th
 and 5

th
 were and there and back 

behind the swimming pool.  This 

was where the rim was buckled.   

 

The fifth gate for the standards was 

through the river and everyone but 

me completed this with relative 

ease.  Considering I had driven 

through the gate twice on the 

Saturday afternoon testing the gate, 

I managed to get stuck on a rock on 

the diff before I even got near the river.  This was a huge disappointment for not only me but Russell as well 

as he was scoring the gates. 
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The standards then 

headed back to the 

axle twister where 

the modified 

vehicles had already 

migrated to as they 

had finished a while 

before we finished 

our 5
th
 gate.  Wesley 

had pegged out the 

gate and all the 

drivers were to drive 

this one blind 

folded.  The co-

driver had to walk 

next to the vehicle 

but not touch the 

vehicle and instruct 

the drive to go 

through the axle 

twister, to turn right into a parking garage (if any part of the vehicle was outside the poles, 10 points were 

deducted), and then reverse to the left into another garage and stop so that the vehicle was now facing the 

axle twister but in the other direction.  This was very much enjoyed by all drivers as well as spectators and is 

a precursor for an upcoming gates event. 

 

Our new trophies were awarded to the first three 

competitors in each class (see below).  Well done to 

Dylan Mickleburgh (1
st
 with 374 points), and 

Kenneth Jones (2
nd

 with 359 and 3
rd

 with 320) in the 

standard class.  Kenneth drove two vehicles.  He 

handed over his 3
rd

 place trophy to Heather Powell 

who came 4
th
 with 305 point.  In 1

st
 place for 

modified was Haig Roth with 140 points. 2
nd

 was 

Brendan Mitchell with 110 points and 3
rd

 was Gary 

Evangalista with 45 points.  

 

Once again, Russell and myself would like to thank all those who came out to assist with setup of the gates 

on the Saturday afternoon as well as those who assisted with marshalling on the Sunday and who took part in 

the gates event, and hope you all had a really wonderful time.   

 

Should you wish to have a trophy like this on your mantelpiece, then please feel free to join us for the 2
nd

 

Gates event on 7
th
 May 2017. 
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Club outing to the Inanda Valley 

 
It was a much cooler day on the Sunday than the Tuesday had been when Mark, Andrew, Haig, Theo, Kyle 

and his family and Russell and myself set out to track the route for the Club outing.  That day had been 

extremely hot and dusty.  We 

had had some rain on the Friday 

night and Saturday so there was 

very little dust but a lot more 

water and far bigger puddles.  

When we arrived at the top of 

the D1004 there were already 6 

vehicles (one that was just in 

front of us) that were ready and 

waiting.  Four vehicles on the 

one side of the road, and two on 

the other side.  Two more 

vehicles joined us and after 

sorting out a loose water hose in 

our engine compartment, we set 

off into the valley.   

 

      Tuesday, 21 March 2017 ï finding route for club outing 

 

As usual the views of the 

valley were really amazing.  

We drove mainly on gravel 

roads and wound our way 

down past a sports field and 

through the sand mines 

where the course of the river 

is almost unrecognisable due 

to the destructions of 

mankind.  Tanya, who had 

decided to drive so Wesley 

could relax, decided to play 

in this section and went off 

the main track at one point.  

Paul led the way and tried to 

get back up onto the main 

track but had to abandon that 

thought.  Tanya, however, was able to climb the bank and get back onto the track in front of Paulôs vehicle 

(well done Tanya).   

 

We headed down the goat trail where, at the top, some local children were trying to either sell or give away 

four little kittens.  Russell wouldnôt let me take them (to those that donôt know me yet, I am also known as 



 

8  

  

  

the Cat Lady as I trap feral cats for sterilization and release for Cats of Durban which involves rescuing 

kittens from bad situations).  Being out there, these kittens would end up being dumped or killed, something 

that upset me for the rest of the day.  Cats tend to follow me wherever I go. 

 

Well after that little 

upset, we detoured off 

the trail and ended up 

on the huge rock face 

on the opposite side to 

where we were actually 

going to have lunch.  

On the Tuesday, 

Andrew, Debbie, Haig 

and Theo had gone 

exploring to see if they 

could actually get onto 

that side of the river 

and sure enough, 

eventually they were 

driving up and down 

and generally having 

fun. 

 

Once everyone had stretched their legs and 

admired the surroundings, we headed off to 

Mfula Stores for a toilet break and to top up 

on refreshments.  As we were leaving, young 

Ettienne van Zyl reversed out through the gate 

and gashed his rear tyre on a bracket at the 

bottom of the gate.  With the help of other 

club members the wheel was soon changed 

and we were on our way to the picnic site 

where we were going to have lunch. 

 

Despite it being quite a lot cooler than it had 

been on the Tuesday, some of the members 

took to the water, relaxing after quite a long 

drive.  Declan Kirkbride took a bet with his 

bother Andrew that he couldnôt carry a large 

rock across the river and place it on a pile of 

wood on the opposite bank where we had 

been earlier.  This he achieved by walking 
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along the river bank until he found an area where he could safely cross.  In the mean while Andrew took a 

plastic bag, swam across the river, put the wood (it was actually some water plant that was dead) in the 

plastic bag and swam back to where we were sitting and placed it on the bank on our side.  Poor Declan then 

had no choice but to carry the rock back across the river.  He managed this and we hope that Andrew stuck 

to the deal and paid his brother the R50.00 for winning the bet. 

 

With lunch being over and the vehicles 

packed it was time to head for home.  

After a stop at Mfula Stores for another 

toilet break, Andrew Kirkbride led the 

way to Mqeku Picnic Site where, 

leading the way, he became lodged on 

top of an extremely large rock.  After 

much going back and forth, Erik then 

decided to tow him out of the river. This 

was not as easy as was thought as every 

time the vehicle moved the rock moved 

with the vehicle.  Eventually the vehicle 

moved off the rock and Andrew was 

able to move round it and up the bank 

and out of the area.  Then everyone who 

had previously said that they would rather go round the other way, ended up going round the rock in the river 

and out without getting stuck.  Andrew had in the meanwhile gone round and successfully exited the picnic 

site a second time. 

 

On the way to big rock, we detoured off the road into a rather slushy, muddy track.  With the vehicle 

slipping and sliding the only way to keep going was to keep your foot down and keep moving.  If you had 

stopped at all, you would have had to be recovered.  When we arrived at the big rock, I took the river 

crossing and Andrew decided to go up big rock.  Johan van Zyl followed Andrew.  About half way up, he 

slacked off and began sliding back 

down the rock. With the vehicle 

having one front wheel in the air it 

was decided to pull him up the hill to 

safety.  Using a couple of recovery 

straps because of the distance, 

Andrew, who had already come down 

the other side of the rock, had driven 

back up and pulled Johan up the rock.  

With Markôs help he was able to 

traverse the rocks on the other side 

and safely reach level ground again. 

 

A really enjoyable drive with some 

marvellous company.  
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Ten Minutes with Clifford Ireland 

 
Tell me about your very first Land Rover? 

My first landrover was (is as I still own it) a Freelander II TD4 SE that I bought in February 
2011. 
  
How long have you been 4x4ing and who taught you to 4x4? 

I have been 4x4ing for about 25 years. 

I first started doing 4x4 driving as part of my activities with the NSRI (more below). 

  
What land Rover do you drive now? 

I still drive the Freelander everyday but have 
recently (a month ago) purchased a 2002 
Defender 90 for a bit more off-road playing. 
  
Does your Landy have a name and what inspired that name? 

This is a good question. My Freelander does not 
have a name and there is no intention to name it. 

However the Defender is in the process of being 
named and a few ideas are bouncing around …….. 
watch this space J 

  
If you could have one modification/accessory fitted to your Landy, what 

would it be? 

At this stage I think accessories will just be a 
journey of adding things as I go. 

So nothing springs to mind right now ……. 

  
What is your favorite Land Rover memory? 

Sitting on the bank of the Okavango at sunset 
while the elephants came down to drink at 
sunset. 
  
What is your worst Land Rover memory? 

Being stuck on a small obstacle for 4 hours while 
slowly jacking the car out myself. 

  
Where have you been in your Land Rover? 

I have taken my Freelander on a few long distance road trips. 

I spent 2 weeks in Botswana and the Okavango swamps and recently did a 3 weeks tour 
of Namibia, including a 4 day desert section from Soussusvlei to Swakopmund. 
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Which place was your favourite? 

One of the nicest places I drove through the mountain passes from Oranjemund through 
to Rosh Pinah and on to Sendlingsdrift 

When you drive this route alone it is a very picturesque landscape. 
  
 

Where would you still like to travel to in your Landy? 

All over Africa. I am planning a trip to the Serengetti to watch the migration. 

  
If you could own any Land Rover (besides what you own already) what would it be and why? 

No idea. 
  
Besides land-rovering what else do you enjoy doing 

The Sea. I started sailing when I was 6 years old and following on from a few national and 
international events, started doing sea Rescue when I was 18. 

I am now the station commander at the NSRI in Durban and this takes up a lot of my 
weekends and active time. 
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History of the Land Rover Owners Club KZN – 1991 (year four) 

 
1991 saw club members going on numerous 

outings such ad Lilani Hot Springs and 

Lesotho.   

 

At the beginning of the year there were 57 

members who had renewed their membership 

and joined the club.  At the AGM, there were 

75 members.  The AGM was held at the Polo 

Pony Hotel in Shongweni.  There were no 

other write ups of events this year and one of 

the newsletters is only one page long.  

Members were asked to send any useful 

information to the committee members and 

most of the newsletters consisted of technical 

advice and drawing of how to repair certain 

items of landrovers. 
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Driving Techniques 
 
DRIVING ON SOFT SURFACES & DRY SAND 
The ideal technique for driving on soft surfaces (dry sand for example) requires the vehicle to be kept moving at all times - soft sand 
causes excessive drag on the wheels resulting in a rapid loss of motion once driving momentum is lost. For this reason, gear 
changing should be avoided. 

 Engage the diff lock. 

 Select the highest suitable gear and REMAIN in that gear until a firm surface is reached. It is generally advisable to use LOW 
range gears, as they will enable you to accelerate through worsening conditions without the risk of being unable to restart. 

 Disengage the diff lock. 

 
STOPPING THE VEHICLE ON SOFT GROUND, IN SAND OR ON AN INCLINE 
If you do stop the vehicle, remember: 
Starting on an incline or in soft ground or sand may be difficult. Always park on a firm level area, or with the vehicle facing downhill. 
To avoid wheel spin, select ‘D’ and use the MINIMUM throttle necessary to get the vehicle moving. If forward motion is lost, avoid 
excessive use of the throttle - this will cause wheel spin and tend 
to dig the vehicle into the sand. Clear sand from around the tires and ensure that the chassis and axles are not bearing on the sand 
before again attempting to move.  If the wheels have sunk, use an air bag lifting device or high lift jack to raise the vehicle, and then 
build up sand under the wheels so that the vehicle is again on level ground. If a restart is still not possible, place ladders or other 
load spreading aids beneath the wheels. 

 
DRIVING ON SLIPPERY SURFACES (ice, snow, mud, wet grass) 
 Engage the diff lock. 

 Select the highest gear possible. 

 Drive away using the MINIMUM throttle possible. 

 Drive slowly at all times, keeping braking to a minimum and avoiding violent movements of the steering wheel. 

 Disengage the diff lock* as soon as firm ground is reached. 

 
DRIVING ON ROUGH TRACKS 
Although rough tracks can sometimes be negotiated in normal drive, it is advisable to engage diff lock if excessive suspension 
movement is likely to induce wheel spin. On very rough tracks, engage LOW range to enable a steady, low speed to be maintained 
without constant use of the brake pedal. 

 
WARNING 
DO NOT drive the vehicle at speeds in excess of 40 mph (60 km/h) with the differential locked. Driving with the differential 
locked at speeds above 40 mph (60 km/h) may, undercertain situations affect the brake performance under ABS 
conditions. 
 

CLIMBING STEEP SLOPES 
Engage the diff lock and ALWAYS follow the fall line of the slope - travelling diagonally could cause the vehicle to slide broadside 
down the slope.  Steep climbs will usually require the LOW gear range. If the surface is loose or slippery, use sufficient speed in the 
highest practical gear to take advantage of your vehicle's momentum. 
However, too high a speed over a bumpy surface may result in a wheel lifting, causing the vehicle to lose traction. In this case, try a 
slower approach. Traction can also be improved by easing off the accelerator just before loss of forward motion.  If the vehicle is 
unable to complete a climb, do not attempt to turn it around while on the slope.  Instead, adopt the following procedure to reverse 
downhill to the foot of the slope. 
 
1. Hold the vehicle stationary using both the foot and parking brakes. 
2. Restart the engine if necessary. 
3. Engage reverse (‘R’) and LOW range. 
4. Select hill descent control (HDC). 
5. Release the parking brake. Then release the foot brake and allow the vehicle to reverse down the slope using engine braking and 

HDC to control the rate of descent. 
6. Unless it is necessary to stop the vehicle to negotiate obstructions, DO NOT apply the brake pedal during the descent – even a 

light application may cause the front wheels to lock, rendering the steering ineffective. 
7. If the vehicle begins to slide, accelerate slightly to allow the tires to regain grip.  When the vehicle is back on level ground or 

where traction can be regained, a faster approach will probably enable the hill to be climbed. However, DO NOT take unnecessary 
risks, if the hill is too difficult to climb, find an alternative route. 

 
WARNING 
DO NOT attempt to reverse down a slope without the engine running and ensure that ‘R’ (reverse) is selected. Otherwise, 
HDC and the braking effect of the gearbox will be lost. 
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DESCENDING STEEP SLOPES 
WARNING 
Failure to follow these instructions may cause the vehicle to roll over. 

 Stop the vehicle at least a vehicle length before the start of the slope and apply the parking brake. Engage first gear (‘1’)  LOW 
range and hill descent control. 

 Unless it is necessary to stop the vehicle in order to negotiate obstructions, DO NOT touch the brake during the descent – the 

engine and HDC will limit the speed, keeping the vehicle under control provided the front wheels are rotating. If the vehicle begins to 
slide, the limits of adhesion have been reached, and it may be impossible to 
maintain the minimum speed relative to the gear selected. In this case, HDC may automatically accelerate the vehicle sufficient to 
maintain directional stability.  DO NOT use the accelerator or the brakes or attempt to change gear. HDC will automatically slow the 
vehicle down again as soon as possible. 

 Once level ground is reached, select a suitable gear for the next stage of your journey. 

 
TRAVERSING A SLOPE 
WARNING 
Failure to follow these instructions may causethe vehicle to roll over. 
Before crossing a slope ALWAYS observe the following precautions: 

 Check that the ground is firm and not slippery. 

 Check that the wheels on the downhill side of the vehicle are not likely to drop into depressions in the ground and that the ‘uphill’ 
wheels will not run over rocks, tree roots, or similar obstacles that could suddenly increase the angle of tilt. 

 Ensure that passenger weight is evenly distributed, that all roof rack luggage is removed and that all other luggage is properly 
secured and stowed as low as possible. Always remember, any sudden movement of the load could cause the vehicle to overturn. 

 Where possible, rear seat passengers should sit on the uphill side of the vehicle or, in extreme conditions, should vacate the 
vehicle until the sloping ground has been safely negotiated. 
 
 

NEGOTIATING A ‘V’ SHAPED GULLY 
Observe extreme caution! Steering up either of the gully walls could cause the side of the vehicle to be trapped against the opposite 
gully wall. 

 
DRIVING IN EXISTING WHEEL TRACKS 
As far as possible allow the vehicle to steer itself along the bottom of the ruts. However, always keep a light hold of the steering 
wheel to prevent it from spinning free.  Particularly in wet conditions, if the steering wheel is allowed to spin free, the vehicle may 
appear to be driving straight ahead in the ruts, but in actual fact (due to the lack of traction caused by the wet ground) is unknowingly 
on full right or left lock. Then, when level ground is 
reached, or if a dry patch of ground is encountered, the wheels will find traction and cause the vehicle to suddenly veer to left or 
right. 

 
CROSSING A RIDGE 
Approach at right angles so that both front wheels cross the ridge together - an angled approach could cause traction to be lost 
through diagonally opposite wheels lifting from the ground at the same time. 
 

CROSSING A DITCH 
With the diff lock engaged, cross ditches at an angle so that three wheels always maintain contact with the ground. If a ditch is 
approached head on, both front wheels will drop into the ditch together, possibly resulting 
in the chassis and front bumper being trapped on opposite sides of the ditch. On vehicles equipped with self-levelling suspension, 
and if the severity of terrain makes this inevitable, manually operating the self-levelling 
suspension to increase clearance between the ground and the rear of the vehicle may help. 
 

 

WADING 
WARNING 
The maximum advisable wading depth is 20 inches (0.5 m).  Severe electrical damage may occur if the 
vehicle remains stationary for any length of time when the water level is above the door sills.  Severe damage to the 
catalytic converter could occur if the engine is stopped for any length of time when the water level is above the exhaust tail 
pipe. 
 
If the depth of water is likely to exceed 20 inches (0.5 m), the following precautions should be observed: 

 Fix a plastic sheet in front of the radiator grille to prevent water from soaking the engine and mud from blocking the radiator. 

 Remove the CD autochanger. 

 Ensure that the silt bed beneath the water is free of obstacles and firm enough to support the vehicle's weight and provide 
sufficient traction. 

 Ensure that the engine air intake is clear of the water level. 

 Engage the diff lock 
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 Select a low gear and maintain sufficient throttle to prevent the engine from stalling.  This is particularly important if the exhaust 
pipe is under water.   

 Drive slowly into the water and accelerate to a speed which causes a bow wave to form; then maintain that speed.  
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KZN LROC Photo Competition 

 

Enter your best Landy photo with a title and short description and 

be in the running to win a year’s subscription to PiX  

Photography Magazine and take the title ‘Photo of the 

Year’  
  

Rules:   
• The competition is open to club members only  
• A Land Rover vehicle MUST be the subject of your photograph.  

This can include a portrait of you and your Land Rover; a landscape image of 

your Landy somewhere remote or in a majestic setting: Anything goes! The only 

requirement is that your Land Rover MUST be the focus of the image. Include a 

story (no more than 150 words) to describe the photo. Photos should be high 

resolution, about 2mb, but no more than 10mb (Photos that are too small or too 

big will be disqualified)  
• Each month a finalist will be selected and featured in the newsletter  
• Members can enter a maximum of 2 high res photos per month - Entries can be 

emailed to Newsletter@landroverclub.org.za or Bridget.Slogrove@gmail.com with 

‘Photo Competition’ as the subject line.  
• The competition will run for the duration of the year. The winner will be selected from 

the 12 finalists and announced at the 2018 AGM  
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March 2017 Photo Competition Finalist 

 

This beautiful photo was sent to me by Clifford Ireland. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The photo was taken in the Umlaaz canal early in the morning. 
The car is going about 40kph in the photo. 
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Whatôs On.... 

LROC KZN PROVISIONAL EVENTS DIARY 2017 
  When  What, where  More Info.  CONTACT 

PERSON  

Grade  

15 - 16th Recce for hidden valley with sleep 

over   

Kingsley Kemp               

082 459 4938 4 - 5 + Apr 17 

29 Apr - Hidden Valley Mooi River 

weekend 

More details to 

follow  

Kingsley Kemp               

082 459 4938 4 - 5 + 1 May '17 

7 May 

2nd Gates at Highstakes 

Please refer to 

emails  

Ettienne Piennaar            

079 490 2870 3 - 5 2017 

21 May 

Cars in the Park   

George Goswell                

083 658 1324 4 - 5 2017 

16 - 18 

Tembe 

More details to 

follow  

Brian Moore                   

082 842 0064 1 - 2 Jun-17 

16 - 18 

Bushbaby Lodge 

More details to 

follow  

Mark Kirkbride               

082 670 9063 '1 - 2 Jun -17 

9 July 3rd Gates at Killarney 4x4 - 

something with a difference 

More details to 

follow  

Russell Slogrove             

083 630 4318 1 - 3 2017 

Date to be Queensburgh Cheshire Home 

Outing 

More details to 

follow  

Mark Kirkbride               

082 670 9063 1 - 3 confirmed 

Date to be 

Gwahumbe Game Reserve 

More details to 

follow  

Kingsley Kemp               

082 459 4938 4 - 5 confirmed 

  NOT KZN LROC EVENTS BUT WORTH SUPPORTING    

20 May 

2017 Herrington Wedding 

Please refer to 

email 

Brian Moore                    

082 842 0064 1 

26 Aug 

4x4 Nationals at High Stakes   082 327 1127 1 2017 

 

Trail Grading : All our events/trails are graded according to the 5 grades below. 

 

1. Complete novice soft dirt trail, no low range required.  Suitable for all Land Rovers including the Freelander. 

2. Limited low range required but suitable for the novice driver.  Suitable for all Land Rovers including the 

Freelander. 

3. Low range and limited off road knowledge required.  Suitable for all Land Rovers with certain trails not suitable 

for the Freelander. 

4. A low range technical trail suitable for the experienced.  The inexperienced will be able to do the trail, as long as 

assistance will be available from the more experienced members.  Suitable for all Land Rovers except the 

Freelander. 

5. Extremely technical , suitable for the experienced and/or modified vehicle only with the possibility of vehicle 

damage. 
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Just for fun 
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Classified 

If you wish to place an advert, please forward the info to  

Web@landroverclub.org.za/Newsletter@landroverclub.org.za 

Please note that ads will run in two successive newsletters thereafter, 
they will be removed. For ease of reference those highlighted in red have 
already appeared and will not appear in the next newsletter unless you 
specifically send me an email asking me to keep the ad.  

__________________________________________________________   

WANTED       4 core radiator for V8  110  1989 Landrover , IN GOOD WORKEABLE CONDITION. 
                      Contact Erik Warburg on 0824874950 

 

For Sale : 

Phone Allen Cullen 083 654 8567 

Side tent for easy awn 2.4m long   R350.00 

Back spats for Defender     R150.00 

Left hand front door (Puma)    R2 000.00 

Back interior trim for Defender    R200.00 

Back door wiper motor     R300.00 

Back door latch      R150.00 

Plastic fuel tank (no fuel pump type) for Kalahari Defender TDI  R500.00 

Back seats (forward facing) for Puma   R2 500.00 

Manifold & SU Cards for 3500 V8   R300.00 

Aircond pump (air compressor)    R150.00 

Camp awning 9m x 7m     R350.00 

Camp awning 6m x 5m     R650.00 

Workshop manuals     R50.00 

Full set of SADF R6 Workshop Manuals  Gone 

Off road camping trailer made from Land Rover back bin and chassis with Echo 4 fold up tent ï R54 000 

80L 12V/220V camping freezer    R4 500.00 

1/2 HP 220V motor base mount 5/8 shaft  R300.00 
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New Members  
  

WELCOME TO THE FOLLOWING NEW MEMBERS  
 

Remember it’s your club and you will get out of it  what you want to. You have purchased THE  
 BEST 4 x 4 x FAR and now it’s time to use it. See you at the next club event.  

 

New Members for Newsletter 

MemberNo Prefix Initials Surname MemberName Salutation Email Address 
Date 

Joined 
M/ship 

631 Mr and 

Mrs 
B Wisse Bobby Bobby and 

Antoinette 
abservices@vodamail.co.za  201704 Full 

632 Mr A Blanco Antonio Antonio blancomatic@hotmail.com  201704 Full 

633 Mr and 

Mrs 
D Curtis Dion Dion and Liesl dionLcurtis@gmail.com  201704 Full 

634 Mr E Van Zyl Etienne Etienne vanzyl@live.co.za  201704 Ful 
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